
MEMORANDUM: LORD MAYOR 
DEPUTY LORD MAYOR 
ELECTED MEMBERS 

RAILWAY ROUNDABOUT FOUNTAIN

Meeting: City Infrastructure Committee Meeting date: 4 May 2022 

Raised by: Lord Mayor Reynolds 

Question: Can the Director provide an update on the Railway Roundabout Fountain 
and if it is currently undergoing repairs? 

Response: 

Repairs are currently being undertaken on the pumping system and lights. 

The Pump recently failed and due to its age spare parts can no longer be 
obtained. A new pump is being sourced and we are awaiting costings and 
arrival dates of a new pump from the preferred contractor. 

The current lighting system is starting to fail due to water ingress.  A trial of 
three brands of different fittings will be undertaken over the next 3-6 months to 
determine the most suitable fitting for the location.  A complete replacement of 
the current system is proposed in the 2023 – 2024 financial year. 

As signatory to this report, I certify that, pursuant to Section 55(1) of the Local 
Government Act 1993, I hold no interest, as referred to in Section 49 of the Local 
Government Act 1993, in matters contained in this report. 

Neil Noye 
DIRECTOR CITY LIFE 

Date: 20 May 2022 
File Reference: F22/42503; 13-1-10  


